Governor Visit – 22nd November 2018
Focus – Science Investigation
I was pleased to meet Class 3 and Miss MacGregor along with Teaching Assistants Mrs Mervyn and Miss Johnson. I joined them during a discussion on the merits of exercise. This is part of the Health, Nutrition and Bones section of the science curriculum.
The children had lots of ideas including: exercise makes us stronger, fitter, stops us getting fat, helps us grow, live longer, helps the brain and heart. They also thought about other benefits of exercise like keeping the balance between eating and maintaining a healthy weight and how exercise can make you feel happy. They also discussed what else counts as exercise. 
The children were encouraged to share what sports they participated in, between them a number of sports were mentioned: football, swimming, basketball, cycling, rugby, golf, dancing, walking, tennis and climbing.  

With their books out, the children thought about what our bodies need when we do 20 minutes of exercise and what happens to our bodies after exercise. The children drew pictures of themselves exercising and a timer and a water bottle and wrote sentences copied off the whiteboard. 
Next they prepared for an experiment. The children picked 3 activities: football, an assault course and toilet tag, I wasn’t sure of the origins of the game but they all enjoyed playing! They rotated around the 3 stations set up in the playground and hall. They all participated enthusiastically at each station. 
Before the experiment the children had written down 4 words describing how they were feeling at that time then they wrote down how their bodies had changed such as: red face, sweaty, hot, fast pulse.

I was impressed with how engaged the children were with the topic and how the experiment helped them understand the physical changes that were taking place in their bodies.

Thank you to Class 3 for inviting me to share in their lesson.

Linda Paul

Parent Governor

